
WORCESTER CITY COUNCIL
NOTICE OF MAKING

The Worcester City Council (off street Parking Places) Variation order 2024
AND

NOTICE OF VARIATION OF FEES AND CHARGES 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Worcester City Council (hereinafter referred to as “the Council”) pursuant to its powers under Sections 32, 33(4) and 35
and under Part IV of Schedule 9 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 (as amended) (“the Act”) and the Traffic Management Act 2004 (as amended) and of
all other enabling powers, with the consent of Worcestershire County Council in accordance with Section 39(3) of the Act and after consultation with the
Chief Officer of Police in accordance with Part III of Schedule 9 of the Act has made an order (“the Order”). The Order is dated 20th May 2024 and comes
into force on 14th June 2024.

This Order varies the Worcester City Council (Off Street Parking Places) Order 2023. The effect of the Order is: 

1. To introduce additional Electric Vehicle Charging Points with associated restrictions in Tallow Hill and King Street car parks.  

2. To increase the period of free parking and maximum stay from one-hour to two-hours for Electric and Hybrid Vehicles whilst actively charging using Rapid
Chargers only with no return within six hours. 

3. To increase the maximum stay for Fast Chargers from 4 hours to 10 hours (normal tariffs apply) with no return within six hours. 

4. To introduce an Electric Vehicle Residents’ Permit for free parking overnight at all Car Parks with Electrical Vehicle Charging Points in Electric Vehicle
Charging Bays between 18:00 hours to 08:00 hours subject to the restrictions contained in the Order. 

AND FURTHER NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN under the provisions of Section 35C of the Act:

5. The Council gives notice of variation of the fees and charges paid in connection with the use of off-street parking places as follows and said fees and charges
shall come into force on 14th June 2024:

Short-stay charges (07:00 – 21:00)

Long Stay Charges for Amber and Green Zone Car Parks

Season Ticket Charges

The Order and statement of the Council’s reasons for making the Order are available for inspection at the Council Offices at Customer Service Centre, 89
High Street, Worcester, WR1 2EY between the hours of 09:00 – 16:00 Monday to Friday (9.30 – 16:00 Wednesdays). Alternatively, the documents can be
emailed on request to 01905 722233 or by emailing: parkingoffice@worcester.gov.uk.  

Any person wishing to challenge the validity of this Order or any of its provisions on the grounds that it is not within the powers conferred by the Act or that
any requirement of the Act or of any instrument made under the Act has not been complied with may apply to the High Court within six weeks from the
date this Order is made. 

Claire Chaplin, Deputy Monitoring Officer, Worcester City Council, Guildhall, High Street, Worcester, WR1 2EY 

Dated: 20th May 2024


